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Early in my career, I worked for a Fortune 
500 company that manufactured steel plate.  
For the most part, the codes we worked under 
were different than the model building codes.  
Since our company had a history in code and 
standard development, the opinion of the 
vast majority of my colleagues was that our 
people adequately addressed the needs of our 
industry through these codes.  Each subsequent 
revision was thought to represent a positive 
advancement in technology, and to result in a 
better product.

Since leaving that industry and moving 
into building design, I have heard numerous 
critical comments regarding changes in the 
model building codes and standards. The 
reaction of many engineers associated with 
the building industry may be best expressed 
by the often-heard exclamation, “Look what 
THEY have done to us now!”  The release of 
the International Building Code in 2000 only 
made matters worse. 

Since I have had the opportunity to be 
involved with NCSEA, I have begun to see a 
change in attitude regarding revisions to the 
codes.  It seems that those engineers who are 
involved in the code development process, 
and who take the time to evaluate the content 
of the building codes, are more likely to be 
in favor of continued code development and 
have a favorable opinion of the codes and 
standards.  The more you understand the 
process, the more tolerant you become; and, 
if you’re not directly involved on an issue in 
question, you at least feel that you have access 
to the people who are involved.

An incredible number of opportunities exist 
for NCSEA members to become involved, and to 
make a difference. We are also fortunate to have 
a number of experts in structural engineering 
who are eager to share their knowledge with 
those of us willing to work and learn.   The 
need to establish and maintain high standards 

of care in the practice of the profession requires 
considerable work, especially when it comes to 
the maintenance of our codes and standards. 

These documents cannot stagnate.  They must 
be analyzed and modifi ed to refl ect changing 
technology, advancements in knowledge, and new 
means of providing the design and construction 
of projects. Codes of the past do not refl ect the 
strides made in understanding the forces of 
nature, and the capacity of man and materials to 
resist those forces.

From the young engineer to the seasoned 
expert, there are ample ways to contribute 
and to be a positive part of the challenges 
that face our profession.  My advice to you 
is to get involved.  Be a part of the solution. 
Opportunities exist at the local, state, and 
national levels to be a contributor.  Now that 
structural engineers have direct involvement in 
the development of the IBC and NFPA codes, 
the opportunities to have meaningful input 
is greater than ever before.  With NCSEA’s 
creation of the code advisory committees, 
there is no shortage of work.  As we become 
more involved, we can change the phrase from 
“Look what THEY have done to us to now…” 
to “Look what WE were able to accomplish.”�
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